Special Faculty Senate Executive Committee Meeting

Agenda 

June 8, 2007

Wallace Hall, Room 622

11:30

A. Call to Order 

The meeting was called to order at 11:37 a.m.  by the chair, Jerry Levine.

Members Present: Rob Harris, Jerry Levine, Phoebe Levine, John Richards, Patricia Shafer, Chuck Smith, Deborah Wells, Judith Whipkey

Members absent: Tom Guetzloff, Mike Lewis 

B. Reading of the Minutes. 

The following changes to the minutes were made: 

· Bottom of page 2, top of page 3 – wording rearranged on first line of page 3: “One suggestion was to compile and attach each of the separate periodic reports to the Senate to the final report”  

· Middle of page 3- change wording in sentence above item #2 to read, “The Executive Committee will correct the Bylaws to address this issue.”

· Page 3, second paragraph in item #2 – correct name of Standing Committee and add one word to read, “ . .  the 2006-2007 academic year relating to the Promotion and Tenure language and procedures.”

Rob Harris moved, Patty Shafer seconded to approve the minutes as corrected.  Motion carried.

C. Review and Approval Agenda.

· Jerry Levine added one item to Old Business: #9. Status of Elected Committee Chairs

· Agenda was approved by consensus.

D. Old Business:

1. Review of Standing Committee Reports.

Completion of Constitution, Bylaws, and Faculty Handbook Committee Reviewer’s Report – Patty Shafer 

Patty Shafer distributed reports. 

· Committee made the following recommendations:

The annual report includes a summary of the e-mail meeting dates, names of respondents, and summary of e-mail contents.

Attach the separate periodic reports given to the Faculty Senate throughout the academic year to the final report.

The Faculty Senate secretary forwards the amended Constitution & Bylaws, as well as any requested changes in the Faculty handbook, to the Editor of the Faculty Handbook by June 15 each year.

· Patty Shafer reminded the committee that this year in her position as the reviewer, she was asked to send the amended and changed documents to the Faculty Editor by June 15.  She will also send a copy of the reviewer’s report to the chair of the Bylaws Committee.  

· Chuck Smith moved, Rob Harris seconded to accept the Reviewer’s recommendations for the Constitution, Bylaws & Handbook Committee.  Motion carried.

EPC Committee Reviewers’ Report – John Richards & Phoebe Levine

John Richards distributed the reports.  Phoebe Levine gave copies of EPC compiled “recommendations” as documented in the EPC final report.

· The reviewers made the following recommendations: 

(1) The report needs to state absent members at each meeting in addition to those present.

(2) The report needs to include the outcomes of its stated recommendations made at various meetings during the year. 

(3) The report needs to indicate meeting times of subcommittee meetings (electronically and/or real time meetings)

(4) Add one column to the table format of department/college proposals that indicates final action taken following the chair’s monthly report to the Faculty Senate and review by Vice-President of Academic Affairs.

(5) Until such time that a “Graduate EPC Committee” is established, the Graduate and Undergraduate Annual Report should be two separate documents.

· Jerry Levine suggested that “and attendance” be added to #3 (“indicate meeting times and attendance of subcommittee.

· Jerry Levine suggested that in regard to #1, reviewers will ask EPC chair to include in her committee’s September agenda “a follow-up of the outcomes of its stated recommendations at various meetings during the 2006-2007 academic year.”  The committee members agreed that after this fall, these outcomes for all committees need to be included as a part of the final report. 

· Chuck Smith moved, Patty Shafer seconded that the Executive Committee accept the Reviewers’ Report of the EPC Final Report with the additions and revisions indicated above. Motion carried.

· Patty Shafer brought to the committee’s attention that documentation of proposals accepted in the EPC Final Report is not accurate. The corrected report needs to include action taken at the March 9, 2007 EPC meeting indicating that the Bachelors of Applied Science Degree with Emphasis in Business was approved. However, EPC Chair Paula McCoy’s report at the March 9, 2007 Faculty Senate Meeting and the EPC Final Report inadvertently left the approval of this degree off. 

· Reviewer will send the Report Review and information about the missing BAS proposal to Dr. Paula McCoy, Chair of EPC. 

· Dr. McCoy will need to send a revised copy of the corrected proposals to Faculty Senate, the Registrar, VPAA, Assistant VPAA, and Dean Shafer as soon as possible.


FPC  - Faculty Personnel Committee – Rob Harris 

Rob Harris distributed copies of the FPC Report Review

· The following recommendation was made:

(1) Committee needs to meet more frequently

A discussion followed that included thoughts about revisiting and redefining the charge of the committee because of concerns with the current primary role of FPC, that being administrative delivery of student evaluations of faculty. Another concern dealt with lack of and timeliness in communication with Promotion and Tenure and Retention Committee chairs. Committee members decided to place these concerns on hold and move forward with report reviews.

Patty Shafer moved and John Richards seconded to accept the Reviewer’s Report of the FPC Report . The motion carried.  Rob Harris will send the report review to the FPC chair.

Retention – Deborah Wells

Deborah Wells distributed report review and attachments.

· The following recommendations were made to the chair of the Retention Committee:

(1) When faculty submit their self-report and portfolio to their chair for retention, they should also send a letter of notification to the Retention Committee.

(2) Membership in the Retention Committee should be increased to include two representatives from each College.

· Members discussed the current problems with documents moving through the proper channels in a timely and more efficient manner. Another issue discussed was that of insufficient number of members and representation from each college.

· Patty Shafer moved and Judy Whipkey seconded that the Reviewer’s Report of the Retention Report be accepted.  Motion carried.

· Deborah Wells will send a copy of the Report Review to the chair of Retention Committee.

Other Committees

· The following three Faculty Standing Committees will be put on hold until later in this meeting or scheduled for another meeting:

Research/Faculty Development – Not yet assigned

Promotion and Tenure -  Tom Guetzloff and Rob Harris

Scholarship – Not yet assigned
2. Recommended Changes in Constitution and Bylaws – Patty Shafer

· Patty Shafer presented the following changes to the Constitution & Bylaws:

(1) First 3 pages - no changes in Constitution

(2) By laws, Article II: Elections, A. Senate: 1. -  last line, replace Vice President with Vice Chairperson.

(3) Bylaws, Article V.: Committees: A. Faculty Standing Committees: g. Research and Faculty Development, h. Library Committee and i. Cultural Activities and Educational Assemblies – In “non-voting advisory member” of all three committees, change to: from the Douglas Institute (formerly ACEOP).

(4) Patty Shafer will send a revised electronic copy of the Constitution, Bylaws, and Handbook to the Editor of the Faculty Handbook.  The Executive Committee is going to recommend a Bylaws change to the Senate to direct the secretary to forward all changes in the Constitution, Bylaws, and Handbook to the Editor of the Faculty Handbook by June 15th. 

3.  Findings of Changes to the Handbook for Promotion and Tenure

· Patty Shafer distributed copies of (1) Current Handbook policy, (2) Draft of changes made and approved by the Executive Committee July 31, 2006. and (3) Compilation (July 31 draft with changes made by Faculty Senate before final vote).

· The following changes and revisions were made:

(1) First line, paragraph two – Strike the first word, “Normally.”

(2) 11. Promotion Procedural Rule: Paragraph 5 – “In the event that the person applying for promotion is both dean and chair, the first level . . ..” add a (,) after the word, chair.

(3) 11. Promotion Procedural Rule: Paragraph 6: Add “pre-tenure         The applicant’s portfolio . . .  as demonstrated by evaluations from the college dean, department chair, pre-tenure peers . . .” 

(4) 11. Promotion to Assistant Professor: Paragraph 1: Add “pre-tenure.”  “ . . . . as demonstrated by evaluations from college dean department chair, pre-tenure peer . . .”

(5) 12. Tenure: Paragraph 6 – delete “s” in theses.  “The department chair reviews these materials,  . . . “

(6) 12. Tenure: Paragraph 6 – add “and department chair.”  “The dean also reviews the portfolio and makes a written recommendation (copy to the faculty member and department chair.)”

· Members read and discussed, and accepted the accuracy of the “Compiled” version of the Handbook. Rob Harris moved, Deborah Wells seconded. Motion carried.

· Patty Shafer will transmit the final, corrected copy of the Faculty Handbook and Bylaws to the Editor.

4. Recommendations for two Program Review Committee appointees. 

· Jerry Levine reported that he contacted both Lois Lucas and Emily Waugh the 2006-2007 appointees, asking if they wished to remain in their positions for 2007-2008.  Dr. Lucas declined and Dr. Waugh accepted. Jerry Levine suggested asking Mehdii Seyedmonir, new professor in the Education Department to take Dr. Lucas’ place.  

· Chuck Smith moved, and John Richards seconded to appoint Dr. Waugh and Dr. Mehdii Seyedmonir (if he accepts).  Motion carried.

· Jerry Levine will contact Mehdii Seyedmonir to finalize the decision.

5. Proposed Fall Senate Calendar.

· Jerry Levine distributed copies of the proposed fall senate calendar for the members to approve. 

· The following decisions and changes were made:

Executive meetings will be the 4th Friday of each month

November and December meetings will be adjusted to accommodate exam schedules. Faculty Senate meeting will be Friday December 30 instead of Friday December 7.  Executive meeting will be Friday November 16.

· John Richards moved, Rob Harris seconded to approve the calendar dates and changes and recommend it to the Senate at its first meeting. Motion carried.

6. Administrative procedures and practices needing faculty advice and “consent.”

· Members discussed and cited actions taken by the administration that the faculty should have input or more opportunity for decision making. The list included:  added responsibilities for department chairs, merit pay, academic appointments, hiring policies and procedures, creation of new positions, protection of and increase in faculty portion of university budget.

· During the discussion the topic of the policy concerning Release Time for Faculty came up.  Some members felt that this was a separate issue and should be dealt with as such. It was also mentioned that Dr. Byers had addressed this issue at a Senate meeting this year after the Deans had distributed formal information at college meetings.

· Jerry Levine suggested that this discussion could be brought to the senate in September so that President Carter and Vice-President Byers have a chance to hear and respond.  He asked Chuck Smith to be responsible for bringing this issue to the senate to open the discussion, and also to address the new schedule of release time. 

7. Senators Serving on Standing Committees.

· Committee discussed the intent along with the advantages and disadvantages of the current Faculty Senate Bylaws that restrict Faculty Senate members and Executive Committee members from serving on Standing Committees.

· Chuck Smith moved to recommend to the Faculty Senate a change in the bylaws to establish liaison non-voting senate members to standing committees.  John Richards seconded the motion.  Motion carried.

8.  Adjournment:

· Members agreed to meet next Friday, June 15, 11:30 a.m., Wallace 622

· Rob Harris moved, John Richards seconded to adjourn. Motion carried. 

Meeting was adjourned at 2:20 p.m.


The following items were not covered in today’s meeting: 

9.  Standing Committee meetings during Opening Week. 

10.  Contact with Pam Sturm Anderson regarding Program Review Committee     

        Relevance

11.  Status of Elected Committee Chairs 

12.  New Business:

1. Setting the next meeting and tentative agenda for the executive committee’s remaining summer work. 

2. Other Items.
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